
 
 
 
 
 
 
The City of Dunn, is requesting proposals for loading and hauling storm related debris as a 
result of Hurricane Florence:   
 
Scope of Services:  
Contractor agrees to provide all equipment necessary to load and transport storm debris related to 
Hurricane Florence from specified location(s) to the Harnett County Landfill. Contractor agrees 
to provide a landfill ticket marked “storm debris” for each load of debris hauled. Contractor 
agrees to allow the City to monitor all loading operations to ensure trucks are loaded to capacity 
before transport. 
 
Security of Debris During Hauling:  
Contractor shall be responsible for the security of debris on/in each vehicle or piece of 
equipment utilized to load/haul debris. Prior to leaving the loading site(s), the Contractor shall 
ensure that each load is secure and trimmed so that no debris extends horizontally beyond the 
bed of the equipment in any direction. All loose debris shall be reasonably compacted and 
secured during transport. As required, the Contractor will survey the primary routes used by the 
Contractor and recover fallen or blown debris from the roadway(s). 
 
Proposals: 
Contractor’s bid will be based on cost per cubic yard to load/haul. 
 
Indemnification and Insurance:  
The Contractor agrees to indemnify, hold harmless and defend the City from and against any and 
all liabilities, suits, actions, legal proceedings, claims, demands, damages, costs and expenses 
(including attorney’s fees) rising out of any act or omission of the Contractor, its agents, 
subcontractors or employees in the performance of this Contract.  Contractor shall have a 
minimum of $1,000,000.00 in general liability insurance and shall name the City as an additional 
named insured and provide the City with a certificate of insurance in the event the bid is 
accepted by the City. 
 
Damages to Streets or State Maintained Roads:  The Contractor shall be responsible for 
damage to any City street or state maintained right of way caused by the removal operations.  For 
debris removal on any state maintained right of way, the Contractor shall comply with all NC 
Department of Transportation rues and regulations, including, but not limited to, safety, 
insurance, and traffic control in accordance with the Manual on Uniform Traffic Control Devices 
and shall hold the City harmless from the same. 
 
The City reserves the right to reject any and all bids and to select the bid deemed most 
responsible. 
 



Please contact Dean Gaster 910-890-3803 if you have any questions. 
 
Proposals are due Friday October 19 at 2:00pm 
Proposals can be submitted via email or regular mail.  Please submit proposal to: 
 
City of Dunn 
Attn: Dean Gaster 
PO Box 1065 
Dunn, NC 28335 
dgaster@dunn-nc.org 
 
 
 
Amount per cubic yard $___________________ 
 
 
Company_______________________________ 
 
 
Signature: _______________________________ 


